## Ronald Reagan Presidential Library Digital Library Collections

This is a PDF of a folder from our textual collections.

Collection: Blackwell, Morton: Files

Folder Title: Young Republican National Federation

**Box:** 28

To see more digitized collections visit: <a href="https://reaganlibrary.gov/archives/digital-library">https://reaganlibrary.gov/archives/digital-library</a>

To see all Ronald Reagan Presidential Library inventories visit: <a href="https://reaganlibrary.gov/document-collection">https://reaganlibrary.gov/document-collection</a>

Contact a reference archivist at: <a href="mailto:reagan.library@nara.gov">reagan.library@nara.gov</a>

Citation Guidelines: <a href="https://reaganlibrary.gov/citing">https://reaganlibrary.gov/citing</a>

National Archives Catalogue: <a href="https://catalog.archives.gov/">https://catalog.archives.gov/</a>



Stephen R. Clark Chairman October 11, 1983

Dear Morton:

I certainly appreciated having the opportunity to meet with you and discuss the Young Republican National Federation.

I am excited about the future of the YRs and am committed to rebuilding the Federation into a strong force within the Republican National Committee for the 1984 elections.

Again, thank you for your time and I look forward to working with you in the future.

If I can ever be of assistance, please feel free to call me or my Executive Director, Ellen Conaway, at 546-6802.

With best wishes, I am

Yours very truly,

Morton Blackwell 191 Old Executive Office Building Washington, D.C. 20500



## Young Republican National Federation

1 / File

September 20, 1983

Stephen R. Clark Chairman Illinois

Marilyn R. Hudson Co-Chairman Kansas

Thomas R. Simmons Secretary New York

Barcy Francis
Treasurer
Ohio

David J. DeSormeau Auditor Florida

Andrice "Sandy" Michaels National Vice Chairman-At-Large Maryland

Richard L. Jacobs Assistant Secretary Tennessee

Daniel Donahue Assistant Treasurer Idaho

Douglas P. Yauger General Counsel Pennsylvania

Alex J. Pavin Deputy Chairman Illinois

Dwight Peterson Special Assistant to the Chairman Utah

Kirby Wilbur Special Assistant to the Chairman Washington The President
The White House
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr. President:

The Young Republican National Federation is sponsoring its 53rd annual Leadership Conference at the Capitol Hill Hyatt Regency, March 15 through 18, 1983. As part of the Conference, I would request that the Young Republicans in attendance be able to visit the White House for an afternoon reception either March 15th or 16th. This was done a few years ago under your administration and it was a memorable time for all who attended.

The Young Republicans will again be working hard toward your reelection. Because Young Republicans historically have and will continue to provide the manpower for grass roots campaigning, the theme of our Leadership Conference will be "Back to the Basics." We will provide a series of "how to" workshops dealing with voter registration and turnout, precinct organization, phone banks, campaign media and numerous other seminars which will benefit the 600 to 800 participants at the Conference.

Mr. President, I can think of no greater honor than for these dedicated Young Republicans to be allowed the opportunity to visit with you at the White House. You have provided tremendous leadership for these young people, many of who became active in Republican youth politics due to your inspiration.

I will provide all the necessary security information for the attendees in advance as well as take care of any other details required for a visit to the White House.

310 First Street, S.E. Washington, D.C. 20003

The President September 20, 1983 Page 2

On behalf of the Young Republicans and me, thank you for your kind attention to this request.

With best wishes, I remain

Yours very truly,

STOPHEN R. CLARK Chairman

SRC:ec

bcc: Mr. Morton Blackwell